
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 
Date: February 5, 2024 
 
To:  Osteopathic Neuromusculoskeletal Medicine Programs 
 
From: Review Committee for Osteopathic 

Neuromusculoskeletal Medicine 
 
Re: Change in Calculation of Continuity of Care Clinic Patient 

Encounters  
 
 
The Review Committee for Osteopathic Neuromusculoskeletal 
Medicine has changed the calculation of continuity of care clinic 
patient encounters in the ACGME Case Log System that was first 
introduced as a temporary change in 2021. 
 
Now permanent, and effective January 2024, all patient encounters 
logged in the ACGME Case Log System that include osteopathic 
manipulative treatment (OMT), and that are supervised by a board-
certified or board-eligible neuromusculoskeletal medicine specialist 
are included in the continuity of care clinic patient encounter 
calculation. 
 
Contact Review Committee staff members with any questions. 
 
 


